
MEMORANDUM

To: NRP Policy Board Members and Alternates

From: Robert D. Miller, Director

Date: November 12, 2003

Subject: Powderhorn Park Neighborhood Phase II Advance Fund

The NRP Policy Board approved the Powderhorn Park Phase II Neighborhood Action Plan on
September 23, 2002.  Approval of their Phase II Plan by the City Council had been delayed
while the Council deliberated on a long term funding commitment to NRP.  With the now
reduced funding for Phase II, funding allocations for each neighborhood are still in the process of
being determined.

Attached is a request and supporting documentation from the Powderhorn Park Neighborhood
Association (PPNA) for up to $75,000 in Phase II “Early Access” funds for implementation
support for their approved Phase II Neighborhood Action Plan. Since they already have a Policy
Board approved Phase II Neighborhood Action Plan, they do not technically qualify for an
“Early Access” request.  My staff has reviewed this request with representatives from PPNA and
I am recommending that we process their request through our Phase II Plan Development
Advance Fund.  One of the purposes of this fund is to provide support to neighborhoods while
we transition into Phase II.  Their request will be considered expenses against the Phase II
dollars that will be allocated to Powderhorn Park.

Based on these considerations, I recommend Policy Board approval of the following resolution:

RESOLVED:  That the Minneapolis Neighborhood Revitalization Policy Board hereby
approves the use of up to $75,000 from the Phase II Plan Development Advance Fund to
provide support for implementation of the Powderhorn Park Phase II Neighborhood
Action Plan.












